Scottsmoor Community Association

Minutes for June 23, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Arnold Benson. A pot luck dinner featuring a pasta dish called Darn Good Pasta was provided by Rinda Chapman which was held before the meeting. There were 30 people at the dinner and 30 at the meeting. Vice President Joe Goforth led the Pledge of Allegiance and President Benson asked for a moment of silence. Officers present were President Arnold Benson, Vice President Joe Goforth, Treasurer Bryan Kyle, Secretary Trent Minch and Executive Committee Member Doug Chamberlain.

Introduction of Visitors and Guests-President Benson welcomed guest Doug Conouth and new member Catherine Young.

Minutes-The minutes from the previous meeting were distributed. Doug Chamberlain moved that the minutes be approved and Joe Goforth seconded it. The motion carried.

Treasurer's Report –Treasurer Kyle reported that our current balance this month is \$8574.93. Doug Chamberlain moved that the report be accepted and Joe Goforth seconded it. The motion carried. Treasurer Kyle thanked Marieanne Syverson from Travel Planners, Tony and Natasha Alfaya from Alfaya Properties and Construction and Randy Gaynor for their recent donations.

Committee Reports

Meeting Hall-President Benson reported that attendance at the meeting hall in May was 171.

Public Relations-Doug Chamberlain reported that a card was sent to Douglas Family with the passing of Steve Douglas. **Website-** Bryan Kyle reported that the website currently has added an add rotation option. Also the SCA is working with the webmaster to provide the minutes on the website from previous meetings.

Mims Report – Ron Barcher mentioned that the Scottsmoor/Mims Library is offering kids program this summer. He encourages everyone who has kids to take advantage of these free programs.

Membership Committee-Bryan Kyle reported that we have 86 members.

Special events- President Arnie Benson gave a special thanks to Rose McGinnis, Anita Goforth, and Elizabeth Taylor for their work on prize contributors and advertisement for the upcoming 4th of July Picnic Raffle. President Benson provided a list of all of the businesses who have contributed prizes to the 4th of July Picnic. There were well over 30 different businesses who have made donations. Benson also added that we should return the favor by patronizing these local businesses in the future. Treasurer Kyle suggested that we buy a cooler for the upcoming picnic. Anita Goforth made a motion to purchase the cooler and Rose McGinnis seconded it.

Mail - None

Old Business-Brevard County declared that the property next to the SCA meeting hall as Wetlands. Treasurer Kyle received three different bids for the upcoming floor maintenance. Arlene Chamberlain made a motion that we use All Star flooring out of Palm Bay since they seemed to be the most reasonably priced. Anita Goforth seconded the motion.

New Business-None

Other Considerations- Rose McGinnis and Anita Goforth will provide the potluck dinner for the July meeting. It will be a taco night so everyone is encouraged to bring the condiments for the main dish (fresh tomatoes, lettuce, salsa, dessert, etc) Doug Conouth would like to start a group that would document the history of the trail of tears which goes through our area.

50/50 Raffle-The raffle was won by Catherine Young. The split was \$24 to Catherine and \$24 to the Association. **Quarterly Raffle**- The raffle was won by Richard and Glenda Ceballos.

Adjournment-The motion to adjourn was made by Doug Chamberlain at 7:55 PM.

Submitted by Trent Minch, Secretary, Scottsmoor Community Association.